
Chairman   Lipps,   Vice   Chair   Holmes,   Ranking   Member   Russo,   and   Members   of   the   
House   Health   Committee,   thank   you   for   the   opportunity   to   provide   proponent   testimony  
on   House   Bill   248.   My   name   is   Brittany   and   I   am   an   RMA   as   well   as   a   Medical   Assisting   
instructor.   The   reason   I   support   House   Bill   248   is   simple,   i   believe   in   bodily   autonomy   
and   so   has   most   of   America   when   it   comes   to   their   own   experiences   with   medical   
decisions.   Our   very   nation   was   founded   on   many   principles   that   most   of   us   see   as   basic   
because   we   know   no   different.   Our   freedoms   as   Americans   these   days   seem   numbered   
and   being   conditioned   as   selfish.   This   is   NOT   a   political   issue   in   my   opinion   as   the   
government   has   no   right   to   make   medical   decisions   for   me   as   per   many   laws   in   place,   
and   those   do   not   come   with   stipulations   as   to   what   the   government   or   any   other   citizen   
deems   a   threat.   Not   to   mention   the   documentation   that   is   readily   available   on   the   
governments   use   of   medical   intervention   on   unknowing   citizens   as   well   as   the   wanted   
genocide   of   the   populaton.   The   very   basis   of   a   vaccine   passport   or   mandate   comes   with   
many   illegalities,   however,   I   am   sitting   here   fighting   for   a   bill   to   protect   my   children   and   
myself.   Any   reasonable   mind   would   be   against   the   requirement   of   a   vaccine   and   a   
vaccine   passport.   Not   only   has   this   vaccine   proven   to   cause   a   significantly   higher   
mortality   rate   in   the   past   4-5   months   as   every   vaccine   combined   in   the   past   20   years,   
The   documentation   on   adverse   effects   alone   is   enough   to   end   the   use   of   all   these   
vaccines,   and   per   the   Nuremburg   code   this   should   have   been   stopped   about   the   time   it   
got   started.   Our   Governor   is   a   disgrace   and   should   be   removed   from   office   immediately   
as   he   is   discriminating   against   Ohio   citizens   and   in   violation   of   Nuremberg   code   1,   2,   4,   
5,   6,   7,   &   8.   The   discrimination   was   planted   with   mask   wearing   and   will   continue   to   get   
worse   with   vaccines,   especially   if   ones   medical   choices   need   to   be   put   on   display.   This   
allows   businesses   to   discriminate   against   anyone   who   chooses   not   to   get   the   vaccine,   
as   well   as   those   who   are   medically   unable.   To   simplify   this   is   also   force,   overreach,   
constraint,   and   cause   for   duress.   People   would   not   be   able   to   get   groceries,   work,   have   
children   attend   school,   children   would   be   unable   to   participate   in   normal   activities,   this   
list   goes   on   as   this   would   affect   every   aspect   of   ones   life,   if   they   are   unwilling   to   put   their   
life   on   the   line   to   take   an   experimental   drug   in   which   killed   all   test   animals   in   the   first   
study.   This   vaccine   is   now   being   100%   tested   on   the   population.   To   keep   this   short,   this   
is   an   emergency   use   only   vaccine   that   is   being   pushed   on   a   whole   population,   the   
disastrous   outcome   we   will   see   from   this   vaccine   will   FAR   exceed   the   deaths   by   COVID   
in   which   the   CDC   has   started   to   produce   more   realistic   numbers.   A   majority   of   them   
being   a   secondary   diagnosis   which   doesn't   actually   require   any   medical   diagnosis   just   a   
click   in   a   box   indicating   a   person   could   have   had   COVID.   If   this   does   not   pass   our   
Nation   no   longer   exists,   history   is   repeating   itself   before   our   very   eyes   yet   half   of   
America   is   asleep,   it   is   time   to   wake   up   and   step   up!   Thank   you   once   again   for   this   
opportunity   to   provide   testimony   on   the   need   for   and   urgency   of   House   Bill   248.     

  Sincerely,    Brittany   Warchol   



  

  


